
 
 
 
Meeting Notes 
April 2, 2003 
 
President Pat Ezard called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
Secretary Kevin Braunger was absent; Pat Ezard recited the minutes from notes. 
Treasurer Jim Mueller did not provide a Treasurer’s Report. 
 
Old Business 
 
Pat Ezard said thank you to everyone for a successful Test and Tune event.   
Expenses from Test and Tune and income came close to breaking even. 
All end of year trophies have been delivered with the exception of Chance White Eyes 

who we are unable to locate. 
Several new people attended the meeting and introductions were made. 
New software was tested at Test and Tune.  It should be working for the first event.   
Tim Steck will post the Test and Tune results ASAP. 
Bill Baugh suggested that multiple drivers be put in separate groups to allow more runs 

per driver.  There should be a 10 run limit. 
Tim Steck, Webmaster, provided the website update. 
Tim Steck solicited volunteers to write articles for the website and newsletter.  The 

volunteers need to be responsible to get the article to Tim by the first Friday of 
their assigned month.  The following people have committed to articles: 

 April: Stefan Denham 
 May: Derek Brown 
 June: Bill Baugh 
 July: Pat Ezard and David Lumbra  

 
New Business 
 
David Lumbra would like to purchase an advertising spot in the EESCC newsletter. 
Cheryl Baugh promoted SCCA and events outside Oregon (Bremerton/National Tour) 

April 12th and 13th. 
Trophies for Larison Rock were discussed.  A plaque with flags was suggested.  Bring 

ideas to the next meeting. 
The HillClimb meeting will be held at 7:30 PM directly after the next flyer party, 

Tuesday, April 29th at 5 PM.    
Registration consistency with times and rules was discussed.  Once registration has 

closed, it’s closed regardless of who arrives late except if there are extenuating 
circumstances. 

Any issues with people need to be directed to the correct official to be dealt with 
appropriately. 

The Event 1 Chairperson will be Jim and Bonnie Mueller and Event 2 Chairperson Brad 
Moffett. 



David Lumbra will head tech and other people working tech will be Evan Lumbra, Brian 
Patrick, Phil Akins, and Stan Jellison. 

Anyone who was a trophy winner from the previous year will only have to tech at the 
first event.  They are still subject to random techs. 

Dan Mullins announced on Memorial Day weekend there is a 3 day event for Vintage 
and Solo I. 

The registration trailer needs repair before the 1st event.  Jordan Weist will follow-up on 
the trailer repair. 

Pat Ezard will procure step stools for the timing and registration trailers. 
It has been determined that a remote finish needs repair. 
Bonnie Mueller and Pat Ezard will revise the EESCC rule book. 
Set-up for the 1st event is scheduled for April 18th, 5:30 PM at Coca-Cola. 
Bren Wamsley stated the majority of the people polled last year would like to return to 

the Hilton for our End of Year Banquet.  Jim Mueller motioned to stay at the 
Hilton this year.  Cheryl Baugh seconded the motion and the motion passed. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  
 
   


	New Business

